
C ITY OF MEDINA 
Community Development Department 

132 N. Elmwood Ave.  Medina, OH  44256 
330-722-9023 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: March 7, 2024 

TO:  Historic Preservation Board 

FROM: Andrew Dutton, Community Development Director 

SUBJECT: H22-19 Revision to Condition #7 

At the November 11, 2022 meeting of the Historic Preservation Board (HBP), application H22-19, James 
Gerspacher requesting a Certificate of Appropriateness for the demolition of two principal structures and 
the construction of a hotel at 253 and 257 South Court Street, was approved with the following conditions: 

1. “Option 1”, as shown on page A2.1 of the application, shall be the approved front building elevation.
2. Specific paint colors of all applicable details shall be submitted to the HPB for approval.
3. An example(s) of window tint shall be submitted to the HPB for approval.
4. An example(s) of the pedestrian ramp railing shall be submitted to the HPB for approval.
5. An example(s) of fencing on the north side of the building utilized for privacy screening shall be 

submitted to the HPB for approval.
6. An updated landscaping plan shall be submitted to the HPB for approval.
7. There shall be a resolution between the applicant and the owner of 241 South Court Street for the 

restoration repair of any scarring due to the demolition of that wall.

To satisfy the above Condition #7, the owner of the property, Legacy Hotel of Medina LLC drafted an 
agreement taking responsibility for damage to 241 South Court Street during demolition.  However, Legacy 
Hotel of Medina LLC has stated that the owner of 241 South Court Street, MRR Properties LLC, has not 
agreed to sign the document.  As indicated in the attached memo from City of Medina Law Director Greg 
Huber, the HPB does not have the authority to require that an applicant enter into an agreement with an 
adjacent property owner.   

The HPB will need to either revise Condition #7 or remove Condition #7 and leave the issue of damages 
between the property owners.  A potential revision to Condition #7 could state:  The applicant shall repair 
any unreasonable damage to the building at 241 South Court Street caused by the demolition of buildings 
at 253 or 257 South Court Street.  

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding the above. 
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